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From the NCACTE Curriculum & Instructional Management

Division President — Kim Sexton

We have had a wonderful fall and great start to 2018-2019.

The 2018 Fall IMC Conference, held at the Conference Center at Great Wolf Lodge in Concord, was very
successful. Instructional Management Coordinators from around the state gathered and learned ways to
improve technical attainment, supporting math attainment, how to engage students beyond technology, how
to create rigor, relevance and relationships in the classroom, ways to support English learners in the
classroom, teaching writing skills in CTE, building our digital toolbox, implementing protocols in instructional
coaching, improving our Excel skills, implementing EverFi resources, tips and tricks with Certiport and test
training. A special thanks to all of our presenters. One of the highlights of the conference was the Bike Build
Activity. Although we really were not sure why or for whom we were putting these bikes together for, we
soon learned that there were some well deserving young people that were just as surprised as we were.

You can access the video by going to bit.ly/imcbikebuild.

]

(AN

As we begin planning for Summer Conference 2019, the Executive Committee will be asking for your help.
We will be forming a Summer Conference Committee to help facilitate our booth at the Exhibitor Showcase.
We look forward to celebrating at our Awards Banquet. Stay tuned for information on new awards to
recognize IMCs for all of your hard work.

| wish you all the best as we embark on the fall testing window. Enjoy the time we have off for the holidays
and remember the reason for this season.

Kim Sexton

CIM Division President



Hayesville High School Career Technical Education Class
Participates in Ag Olympics

Hayesville High School Agriculture class traveled to Madison County on
September 4™ to participate in the Ag Olympics. Students participated in
different events and tournaments such as: calf roping, corn hole, kickball,
egg and water balloon tosses. This event is held each year to promote CTE
Agriculture activities throughout the western region. Pictured is Caleb Cook
demonstrating his calf roping skills.

Clay County Rotary Club

e On October 2, 2018, the Clay County Rotary Club held their monthly meeting
CLUB at the Hinton Center in Hayesville, NC. The Rotary Club awards two
‘ scholarships to graduating seniors. In order for the club members to make
{é& | their decision, Career and Technical Education (CTE) students are nominated
CLAY COUNTY by their teachers to represent the CTE program. Piper Snowden from
Family and Consumer Science and Adalay Elliott from Agriculture Science
were nominated for the month of October to represent CTE. They did an
amazing job sharing with the members the importance of CTE pathways and
how being a CTE completer has impacted their life, career goals and
furthering their education.
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Hayesville High School HOSA Club Hosts

Hayesville High School HOSA Club hosted their annual mum fundraiser. The
proceeds from this fundraiser support their district and state competitions. There

are 41 members in the club and all are on a Health Science Pathway. HOSA members ;
appreciate the community support and would like to say Thank you! Pictured are |
Madison Parker and Makayla Anderson. Students raised over $3,000. Thisisa $700 g
increase from last year. Students will use funds to participate in district and state
HOSA competitions.




Career Day at Franklin High School

The above picture is from Tuesday, October 10th.
We hosted a career day at Franklin High School in
our gym and hosted 30 local businesses and all of
our 10-12th graders were able to walk through
and visit with them. We worked in conjunction
with NCWorks to contact the businesses and
want to make this an annual event.

TC Roberson students recently attended a ProStart “Boot Camp” at Johnson and Wales University in

Charlotte, NC. They received lots of wonderful training and information about their State ProStart
Competition in March.



